Spokes Planning Group Meeting – 25 July 2011
Attending – Sandy Scotland (Chair), Peter Hawkins, Alec Mann, John Love, Marion Preez, Euan Renton apologies from Liane Bauer
1. Portobello Prom has signs saying “cycling not allowed” which seems in contravention of access legislation. Ian Maxwell is currently corresponding with the Transport Convenor on the matter.
2. Quality Bike Corridor - The lack of coloured surfacing in many cycle lanes is being raised by Richard Grant in the Spokes response to the Council’s TRO proposals.

3. Princes St, Rose St and George St. – a recent Planning News article alerted Peter to the meeting between the convenor of the Planning Committee and Jan Gehl. Peter has written to the convenor asking to know what points emerged from the meeting.

4. Cambusnethan St - John had spotted that the one way system implemented on this street and neighbouring Wishaw Place was different from that agreed with Spokes. The Council have agreed that a mistake has been made and will be corrected.
5. Southern Arc Charette – Peter reported that the event was useful and that the Council were made aware of lots of interesting points from Spokes and others participating. The Council’s summary of the event was awaited.

6. Kirkliston Bus Gate – An objection by Spokes to the lack of clarity on bicycle use at the gate had been met with a confusing response by the Council. Officials seem minded to allow cycling, but have noted that this would have to be approved by TIE cttee. So meanwhile we are maintaining our objection.
7. End on Parking – A letter to the Transport convenor proposing a safer way of parking has received no response and this is to be chased.

8. Montrose Terrace – Following the recent cycle accident at this site the Council’s response made no commitment to improve the design of the junction which the group thought is very poor. John is to follow this up with the Council.
9. RIE: planning application for transferral of RHSC to RIE site has been received. DdF wrote to RIE's transport manager outlining Spokes members' complaints - 1 the stepped path up to Craigmillar Castle; 2 inadequate cycle parking. Post-meeting note: the Planning application seems to addresses both these issues; but Dave de Feu has written to local members seeking views, to see if an objection is necessary.
10. Edmonstone PAN - Peter attended a public exhibition. The plans, which are not detailed, look OK for cycle access, but whole scheme highly unsustainable and damaging to the Green Belt..
11. New Millerhill waste site – Edinburgh Council have asked Midlothian Council that the development includes improvements to Whitehill Road that would be beneficial for cyclists.
12. Hermiston Gate Park and Ride Extension – an exhibition will be on the site on 24th and 25th August, showing the new plans.

13. Grange Road traffic island – has been assessed by Sandy as OK for cyclists.
14. Draft Waterfront + Leith Area Development Framework- the proposals for speed reduction look good.

15. East Lothian Local Transport Strategy - both Spokes and CTC have sent in comments, supporting 1 reduce the need to travel; 2 reduce vehicle speeds in towns; 3 reduce rural road speeds and encourage cycle tourism there; 4 support cross-border cycle links esp. with Edinburgh.
16. New 380 Trains on North Berwick Route and Cycle Carriage – Members have expressed concern that, although in theory the number of cycle spaces has not been reduced, in practice the space available is also to be used for wheelchairs, buggies etc. We suggested that for future design of these trains (and looks like they will be introduced widely), each carriage should have flexible space, with tip-up seats.
17. Airdrie Bathgate cycle path replacement is still incomplete. Peter has written to his MSP Gordon MacDonald.
18. Documenting Planning Group Actions – A new part of the Spokes web site will publish actions and papers produced by the planning group.
19. A90 path overgrown in places. – Peter to seek Council action.

20. Robertson Avenue (West 1) New Housing –  A member has questioned the quality of the proposed secure cycle storage but the greater concern is the possible non completion of a planned access path for pedestrians and cyclists through the site. Developers have promised a route once the scheme is complete.
21. Possible Pavement Parking Legislation. This is being taken up by MSP Joe Fitzpatrick after the previous sponsor Ross Finnie lost his seat.
22. Council’s Housing Strategy Consultation – Peter is to comment on this.

Next Meeting – 5th September, 8.00PM at Euan’s 
